	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 12th September 2016 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Tom Gamwell,
                    Jason Blackmore, Noel Gregory, John Bandey.                
	

	
	

	1. Apologies : Stuart Briggs, Jamie Livingston, Julian Hussey.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ New awning and kit store cover still to be organised. 

b/ There is still no Volunteer Co-ordinator organised.

c/ The updating of captains board is in hand.

d/ The end of season touring side tournament is felt a no goer by committee. Nick Hastings is standing

     down as social organiser because of work commitment, but is available to assist Ayo.

e/ Floodlights were repaired by O’briens at no cost. There are put on sponsor’s board.

f/ There has been no response from D/Wilts re CPD courses between our club Weymouth & 
     Dorchester

g/ The new costs for BT coverage will be added to end of season costs from LC.

h/ The club has two ladies that are interested in L2 coaching course. Gareth may help with Sunday

     coverage of their duties in club.

i/  The bill for new ladies toilets has been paid.

j/ The club advert was put in B.News thanks to Malcolm Heaver sponsoring. Peter will send a letter of

    thanks to the Malcolm’s sons.

k/ Pauline Bandey has been put on e-mail circulation for club matches.

l/  Grant Connolly needs to be also put on circulation as team manager.

m/ New pitch side shelters for subs/coaches to be looked at. RFU to be contacted re closeness to pitch 

     and LC to be contacted. 

4. Correspondence :
	Julian Hussey

Committee

Peter Brook

Allan Staerck

Allan Staerck



	a/ There is new age group rules for juniors that has been circulated to Julian and committee.

b/ RFU are running new leadership course. Club to see if anyone interested.

c/  RFU are running another Grand Draw this season. Club will apply for tickets.

d/ RFU has a new insurer, Perkin Slade. This covers public liability for club and members and severe

     injury to club members. Personal insurance still needs to be bought by individuals.


	John Patten

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £12,708.31. He has to pay £2,000 for international tickets from account and £790 for junior trip to Bath, plus a few small bills.

He has received £3768 for first week junior membership and £260 from seniors.

The club are still chasing a few outstanding sponsors £100.

6. VP Report :
Peter said he is ready to send out individual VP letters. Fixture cards are at printers. He is proposing the VP lunch to be 4th February when England v France on TV. There is no home game.


	

	7. Fixtures :
Try to play Puddletown  away game Feb. 11th early for players to get back to watch England game.

8. Team Manager Report

Tom said arrangement with Guy and Grant as team managers was working well.

	

	8a. Captains Report :

Tom first game defeat away to Bournemouth was a wake- up call. Had no formal half backs and had to re-organise team in backs although this season plenty of front row cover. We do not train as a fifteen and it was obvious Bournemouth were well organised. Plenty of individual effort but not playing as a team. Better availability of players this week, but club are seriously short of a fly half.

9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel said 130 juniors registered last weekend with 100 paying. They will be running two more weekends of registration. Cheryl-Ann is the new caterer and first week worked well.


	

	10. Social Report :
The Poker night went well, but upsetting some sent out for pizzas when club provided food.

11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said the new pitch walkway has been completed, costing club £485 with LC paying other half. He has put some rubber matting down for spectators on top of bank costing £113.
John B said he was looking for volunteers to cut lines of junior pitches, Stuart is doing senior pitches.

Karen Hussey has circulated juniors to look for more support.

Noel asked if drain manhole at end of junior pitch near sheds could be covered. Clive will provide material.

12. Core Values :  On agenda for continued revue. Renewed approval from RFU in summer.
13. Club Development : 
a/ Safeguarding :   First Aid kits for all junior age groups need updating as well as kitchen by LC.
                                     Club needs a new DBS officer to update clubs system.
b/ School Liaison :  Louis Brown is covering.
c/ Coaching :           Two ladies interested in L2 course and clubs course is set for June/July

                                     next year and will be open to other clubs  
d/ Publicity :            B.News  advert done and needs to ensure match reports are submitted.
e/ Volunteers :        Co-ordinator and more volunteers need to found.
f/ Dev, Plan :            Needs someone in club to review and plan 5 year development.
	Committee

Committee

	
	

	14. Any Other Business : 

a/ Noel said U13 trip to Bath RFC was a huge success. Ex player’s father Jack Howden was one of 3
     coaches training group on leadership and play. Lunch and provided and did guard of honour.

b/ He is replacing blue dress shirts that has run in washing with sized collars.

c/  He has provided direction boards for Sunday matches. Peter thanked him for his donation.

d/ Noel said the club has been let down by D/Wilts in supporting girls rugby at club, instead it will be

     run at Gillingham/Weymouth/Dorchester. Allan will talk to Chris Burton.

e/ Bothenhampton Brownies have shown an interest in having touch rugby session at club on a

     Friday evening, hopefully next month or end of season.

f/  Stuart said the new team shirts have too much red which needs to be reviewed for next year.

g/ John B. asked that match day washing up is organised. Players will organise.

h/ John B. asked about line marking paint. He will order enough for free postage.

i/ Peter said he contacted  Weymouth RFC to enquire about their player injured at pre-season game.

   He has recovered OK.

j/ Allan said enquiries have been made about a card paying machine behind bar. He has spoken to

    Sophie and he has someone who will sponsor the up-front cost of providing. He will put it Nick Neal

    at next LC liaison meeting.

k/ Julian and Karen Hussey will be standing down next year as the Sunday organiser for kitchen and

     therefore club will need someone to manage food/ drinks/chocolate goods ordering.
No further business, the meeting closed 8.40pm

Next meeting Monday 10th September 2016.

AllanStaerck
Chairman
	Noel Gregory
Allan Staerck

Committee



	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


